

## Florida Police Benevolent Association, Inc.

The Voice of Florida's Law Enforcement Officers

John Kazanjian President

Mick McHale Senior Vice President

James Baiardi Vice President for Services

Rodney Skirvin Vice President for Charters

Nick Marolda Vice President for Chapters

William Smith Vice President for Legislative Affairs/Charity

Steadman Stahl Treasurer

Steve Slade Secretary

Tammy Marcus Sergeant-at-Arms

Jonathan Vazquez
Vice President for Recruitment

**Scott Hoffman** Vice President for Strategic Planning

Joseph Branaman Executive Director

Stephanie Dobson Webster General Counsel

Glenda Lowery Chief Financial Officer January 20, 2024

Dear PBA Members,

It is with a very heavy heart and tremendous sorrow that we write to you today to share the very sad news of the passing of Joanne Kazanjian, the beloved wife of our PBA President, John Kazanjian.

Joanne's courageous battle with a long time illness was reflective of the inner strength she possessed throughout her life.

The abundance of love she gave out to the world was shared by so many who knew her and loved her equally.

She was a strong, loving, and devoted wife, mother, and grandmother, and a vibrant member of our PBA family for many years. Our hearts are broken today as we mourn her loss.

Our hearts go out to John and the entire Kazanjian family. We will do all that we can to support them and pray for them during this painful time.

As details regarding funeral arrangements are made available, we will pass them along in accordance with the wishes of the Kazanjian family.

Sincerely,

The Florida PBA Executive Board